
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE  

ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES HEARING: 13 FEBRUARY 2012 

IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 

(AE12/0324) Program 4.2:   Onshore Detention Network     

Senator Cash (L&CA 105) asked: 
Of the team members that provided additional information upon Mr Mather’s return 
from Nauru – had any been to Nauru before? 

 
Answer: 
 
No current staff within the immediate work area had previously been to Nauru. 
Discussions were held with other departmental staff who had previously been to 
Nauru, with additional information being sourced from departmental files.  
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